College of Public Safety Administration Advisory Committee Meeting
Tuesday, February 20, 2018

Members Present: Rosanne Beck (SPC-PSA), Kimberly Gaskin (SPC-PSA), Carol Rasor-Cordero (SPC-PSA),
Kenneth Afienko (SPC-PSA ) Geoffrey Brown (SPC-PSA) , Richard Graham (Lealman Fire District), Michael
Hughes (SPC-PSA), David Romine (SPDD-Retired)

Members Absent: Mark Berger( Pinellas Park Police Department), Sally Bishop ( Pinellas County
Emergency Management), Guy Keirn (Pinellas Park Fire Department), Dale Koning (Pinellas Park High
School), Greg Mason ( PSCO Forensics Department), Deborah McDonald ( FDLE Tampa Bay Regional
Operations Center), John Romeo (FDLE Tampa Bay Regional Operations Center), Dorene Thomas (SPC-
PSA), Kevin Thomas (SPC- PSA) , Brian Frank (Dean-SPC PSA), Sandra Brooking ( Pinellas County EMS &
Fire Administration), Craig Hare (Pinellas County EMS & Fire Administration).

1. Callto Order

2. Announcements
e Staff Changes: Charles Crowther retired December 15, 2017; he will be replaced by a 36
ECH faculty member for the Criminal Justice side hopefully by summer 2018 (545)
e David Brumfield has extended his retirement to December instead of July. He too, will
be replaced by a 36 ECH faculty member
3. EAM/Fire Science

e Courses have been set up for the 2018-19 Academic Year

4. Public Safety Education Program
e Students in their junior and senior years of high school have the opportunity to take up
to 12 credits that will count toward their degree and work at a police department to get
work experience. Salary is estimated between $15-18/hr. The positions are
transferrable.

5. Public Safety Upper Division

e No changes



6. Open Discussion

e The Tampa Bay Police Chief Association Education Foundation puts out scholarship
information yearly. Last year had few responses. The police chiefs are responsible for
getting the word out since the next round of scholarships are approaching. Scholarships
are paid by the academy. Older veteran students are welcomed but must be

recommended by a police chief. Students are responsible for passing all coursework to
avoid being financially liable.

e Inlight of recent events in the news, the SPPD is in the process of implementing safety
measures to be better prepared for active shooter situations.

7. Adjournment



